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We are so blessed to have a loving and  

caring church family here at WPC!  If you 

would like to be a part of  this   family, we 

would LOVE to have you!  You are only a 

visitor once at WPC!  There are so many 

offerings of service through our church.  

There is one for YOU!   

F R O M  T H E  P A S T O R 
òWhen Mosesõ father-in-law saw all that he was doing for the people, he said, 

ôWhat is this that you are doing for the people? Why do you sit alone, while all the 

people stand around you from morning until evening?õ Moses said to his father-in

-law, ôBecause the people come to me to inquire of God. When they have a dis-

pute, they come to me and I decide between one person and another, and I 

make known to them the statutes and instructions of God.õ Mosesõ father-in-law 

said to him, ôWhat you are doing is not good. You will surely wear yourself out, 

both you and these people with you. For the task is too heavy for you; you cannot 

do it alone.ó ~Exodus 18:14-18.  

On February 1, 2013, at about 8:30 in the morning, I was packing up a few things that the movers left when 

my phone rang. It was Charlie Morgan. He had served on the Pastoral Nominating Committee, and just  

wanted to òmake sure I was still coming up.ó We had about a 15 minute phone conversation, then I started 

loading my 2004 Hyundai Sonata. I got in my car with the three dogs we had at the time, a couple of        

suitcases, and a cooler of food. I filled up the gas tank, set the GPS on my phone, and started up I-26, then   

I-385, then I-85, from West Columbia to Westminster. I didnõt yet know about the òPelzer cut-through,ó and I 

forgot dog food for the dogs. So I got off in Anderson and called Charlie back to find out where the Wal-Mart 

was.  

I had been home maybe two hours before Dr. D called me, arranging our plans for supper. After supper, Nita 

came by with a basket to òtie me overó for the weekend.  Charlie stopped by and wanted to set up breakfast 

for the next day. I wasnõt the early bird that I am now, and he laughed when I suggested 9 am for breakfast. 

He drove me all around the town, introduced me to Linda White while she was walking her dog, and took me 

to see Sam and Edna. The movers came, the òpoundingó began, and the presence of this congregation 

flowed in and out of the manse most of that Saturday.  

One thing became very clear to me. Even though I started that journey òalone,ó I wasnõt going to do this    

ministry journey alone. Unlike Moses, I had help from the very beginning of my ministry. But Jethro points to 

something really important: We are not meant to do ministry, serve, teach, love, and shape peopleõs faith, in 

a vacuum or by ourselves. We need the help that comes from those we meet along the way.  

February marks the month that God brought us together in ministry, and I cannot express my gratitude 

enough to each and every one of you. Ash and I have been welcomed completely and totally into the life of 

this congregation, and we are thrilled that after 10 years here, Westminster is home. Like the Israelites, we 

have seen gains and suffered losses, and weõve done it together. We have navigated national disasters, 

tragedies, local grief, a global pandemic, political upheaval, and everything in betweenñand weõve done our 

best to do it with grace and love for one another.  

And hereõs whatõs remarkableñ we are not stopping! The work of Dotõs Kitchen, Oconee United Ministries, 

and now Westminster Hope ComeUnity, are going strong and continuing to serve those in need. Youõve 

helped send Ash and I to India and Puerto Rico so that we can touch lives nationally and internationally. This 

church is truly something special. And I am convinced that is because we donõt even try to do this by        

ourselves. We lean on God to direct and guide us, and we sail on the winds of the Holy Spirit.  

So, this is my annual òlove letteró to you all. I love each and every one of you, and I am so grateful that God 

called us together. May we continue to sail with the Holy Spirit, resting in Jesus to illuminate our paths.  

Grace and peace, 

 

Rev. Audrey 

 

 

 2/5: Exodus 13:17-22 and  

Matthew 20:17-19: ñWisdom for the 

Journeyò 

2/12: Matthew 25:31-46: ñWhen Did We 

See You?  

2/19: Exodus 35:10-19 and Mark 4:1-9: 

ñThe Work of the Churchò 

2/26: Psalm 40:1-2 and Mark 6:30-44: 
ñIntentional Sabbathò 

  

We will    

Celebrate  Holy 

Communion 

February 26th 

During worship. 
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òóYour Word is a Lamp  to my feet and a Light to my path! 

_ Psalm 119:105 



 

TREASURERõS REPORT 
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Dec. receipts: $ 11,071.60 
      expenses     24,556.34 
                         -13,484.74 
YTD  receipts $ 150,504.86 
       expenses     152,043.99 
                             -1,539.13 
 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

We were blessed with another wonderful afternoon of sister fellowship, awesome Bible study and tasty 

treats at our January Circle meeting! Thank you to Rev. Audrey for our Bible study on Ruth and               

Redemption.  Thanks to all the ladies for the delicious meal.  If you havenôt joined Circle, give it a try!  You will be blessed! 

Our next meeting will be February 6th at 4:30 pm in Gossett Hall.  We will be studying Chapter 6 ñBathshebaò in our study 

book, What My Grandmothers Taught Me.    Nancy Johnston will be our Bible study leader.  We will be packing our purses for 

the ñPack a Purseò mission project!  Thanks Nancy for this GREAT idea! Bring a goodie to share if you would like!  Hope to 

see you there!   

If you would like 

to share in the 

ñPack a Purseò 

project, please 

bring a gently 

used purse by Gossett Hall 

before February 5th! 


